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As described in Chapter 3 (Section 3.4) of the DEIS and FEIS, and in

the Indirect Effects Technical Report, highway capacity improvements

and access improvements can induce development in suburban and

rural areas that were not previously served, or were greatly underserved,

by highway access.  The DEIS outlines a comprehensive analysis of the

potential induced growth effects that could be expected from the CRC

project. A review of national research on induced growth indicates that

there are six factors that tend to be associated with highway projects that

induce sprawl. These are discussed in the Indirect Effects Technical

Report. Based on the CRC project team’s comparison of those national

research findings to CRC’s travel demand modeling, Metro’s 2001 land

use / transportation modeling, and a review of Clark County, City of

Vancouver, City of Portland and Metro land use planning and growth

management regulations, the DEIS and the FEIS conclude that the

likelihood of substantial induced sprawl from the CRC project is very

low.  In fact, the CRC project, because of its location in an already

urbanized area, the inclusion of new tolls that manage demand, the

inclusion of new light rail, and the active regulation of growth

management in the region, the CRC project will likely reinforce the

region’s goals of concentrating development in regional centers,

reinforcing existing corridors, and promoting transit and pedestrian

friendly development and development patterns.

In October, 2008, the project convened a panel of national experts to

review the travel demand model methodology and conclusions, including

a land use evaluation.  The panel unanimously concluded that CRC’s

methods and the conclusions were valid and reasonable.  Specifically,

the panel noted that CRC would “have a low impact to induce

growth…because the project is located in a mature urban area,” and that

it would “contribute to a better jobs housing balance in Clark County…a

positive outcome of the project”. These results are summarizes in the

“Columbia River Crossing Travel Demand Model Review
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Report” (November 25, 2008).

In 2010, Metro ran the MetroScope model (an integrated land use and

transportation model) to forecast growth associated with transportation

improvements of a 12-lane river crossing and light rail to Clark College.

Even with a 12-lane river crossing, the model showed only minimal

changes in employment location and housing demand compared to the

No-Build Alternative.

For a more detailed discussion regarding potential indirect land use

changes as a result of the CRC project, including the likely land use

changes associated with the introduction of light rail, please see

Chapter 3 (Section 3.4) of the FEIS.
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The Columbia River Crossing project includes the replacement of the

existing I-5 bridge over the Columbia River, improvements at seven

interchanges over 5 miles of I-5, and the extension of light rail from

Portland to Vancouver. The projected cost to construct this large and

complex project are presented in Chapter 4 of the FEIS, and are

estimated in year of expenditure dollars to account for inflation. Multiple

sources will help fund construction of the project – the federal

government, State of Oregon, State of Washington, and tolling the I-5

Bridge.
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